
MINUTES 

August 9, 2016 

          The Winchester City Council met in regular session at 

City Hall on Tuesday, August 9, 2016 at 5:00 pm.   

          Present and participating were:  Mayor Terry Harrell 

presiding; Beth Rhoton, City Administrator; Teena Waggoner, City 

Recorder; various Department Heads, audience members; news media; 

and the following Council Members: 

   Present: Councilman Snead 

     Councilwoman Alexander 

     Councilwoman Bates 

     Councilman Spencer 

     Councilman Womack 

          Mayor Harrell called the meeting to order with a prayer 

by Councilman Snead and the Pledge of Allegiance.   

          In the first item of unfinished business, the minutes of 

July 12, 2016 were approved on a motion by Councilman Womack and 

seconded by Councilman Bates.  All voted in favor of said motion. 

          In the first item of business under new business, City 

Administrator Beth Rhoton presented the bids received for replacing 

the roof at the Winchester Annex Building located at 123 First 

Avenue NW.  Councilman Spencer made a motion to accept the low bid 

of $14,575.00 from Oltman Roofing LLC. Councilman Snead seconded 

the motion and all members voted in favor of said motion. 

          In the next item of business, City Administrator Beth 

Rhoton presented the bids received for the purchase of a wood/brush 

chipper.  Two bids were received, however only one of the bids met 

the specifications.  Councilman Womack made a motion to accept the 

bid that met specifications from Wilder Motor & Equipment Co, Inc 

for a Morbark M12R in the amount of $40,500.00.  Councilman Snead 

seconded the motion and all members voted in favor of said motion.   

          Under communications Councilwoman Alexander and 

Councilwoman Bates commented that they really enjoyed the Farm to 

Table event on Saturday evening.  The Mayor stated that he was 

unable to attend, but has heard several great comments from some 

of the attendees.  Remember that the Downtown stores will be having 

longer hours and specials on the First Friday of each month.       



          Councilman Spencer made a motion to adjourn the 

Winchester City Council Meeting at 5:11 p.m.  Councilwoman 

Alexander seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

 

      ________________________________ 

      Terry Harrell, Mayor 

      City of Winchester 

 

Attest: 

 

 

 

________________________________ 

Beth J. Rhoton, City Administrator 

City of Winchester 

 

 

Minutes taken by Teena Waggoner, City Recorder 

 

         

                         

  

       

  

      

 


